UE141-Mathematics of Voting- Fall 2008 Information 
Instructor:
 
David Hemmer

Office: 


211 Mathematics Building
Email:


dhemmer@math.buffalo.edu  

Office Phone:

645-6284 x 137
Class Meetings:

Tuesday 9-950 in Math 122 
Office Hours:
Tuesday 10-11, Wednesday 9-11, Thursday 3:30-5 and by appt.
Text:
Chaotic Elections! A Mathematician Looks at Voting by Donald G. Saari.
Contacting Dave:  
Email is easiest way to contact me. If you are unable to make my office hours please schedule an appointment or drop by. I will post my schedule on the class website early in the term.

Course Description:
This course will discuss mathematical topics related to voting, elections, apportionment, etc… Other topics may include ranking systems, fair division.
Prerequisites:  
None
Class Website:  
All course information will be posted on the class website:

http://www.math.buffalo.edu/~dhemmer/UE141F08.html
Of course I always encourage student feedback. The website also includes a form to submit anonymous feedback on the course. 
Homework:  
Homework will mostly be in the form of assigned readings although there may be occasional problems or written assignments.
Grading: 

I will determine your final grade roughly as follows:




Class Attendance/Participation
1/3





Assignments


1/3





Final Exam/Project

1/3

Resigning/Dropping: 
The final day to drop a course (no record on your transcript) is September 5. The final day to resign from a course (R on your transcript) is November 7. If you are making up an incomplete from a previous instructor please see me to be sure you are following the proper procedures. In particular you should not be registered for the class.
Missed Classes: 
Class attendance is generally expected, missing more than a couple classes will jeopardize your final grade. 
Disabilities: 
If you have a disability (physical or psychological) and require reasonable accommodations to enable you to participate in this course, such as note-takers, readers, or extended time on exams and assignments, please contact the Office of Disability Services, 25 Capen Hall, 645-2608, and also me during the first two weeks of class. ODS will provide you with information and review appropriate arrangements for reasonable accommodations.
Academic Honesty: 
The student conduct rules at http://www.ub-judiciary.buffalo.edu/rulereg.shtml/ will be enforced. A random sample of examination papers may be photocopied. Any cheating on exams will be given the maximum punishment possible under the law. It is acceptable to discuss homework problems with each other, but you must submit your own work online.
